
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 28 JULY 2008


EX.192/08
CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT –



FIRST QUARTER APRIL TO JUNE 2008



(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management



Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance submitted Report PPP.74/08 presenting the performance monitoring information for the period April to June 2008.  She highlighted the Indicators which were on target and those Indicators which were currently off target. The Indicators which were off target were; commercial property let, CO2 emissions from our own property, visits to museums in person, young people using Melbourne Park games area and working days lost to sickness.  The Director reported on steps being taken to address the position.

The Head of Policy and Performance highlighted that sickness absence had increased, and a detailed analysis was being undertaken to identify any trends and improve performance.  Members commented that the layout of the report was very clear, and that the Covalent system was proving a success.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive :

1. Note the performance of the City Council as presented in the report with a view to seeking continuous improvement in Council services.

2. Welcome the presentation of the information in Covalent and congratulate the offers for their work in bringing the system on line.  

3. Use the Performance Information provided in future reviews of the Corporate Plan .

4. Refer the relevant parts of the report to Corporate Resources, Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny committees for consideration.

Reasons for Decision

1. To review the performance of the City Council with a view to seeking continuous improvement in how the Council designs and delivers more responsive local services. 

2. To ensure that the performance measures enable us to track progress against our priorities.







